
Calday Grange Grammar School 
Parents’ Newsletter   
 
 

Friday 12th February 2016 

Mon 22
nd

 February School reopens for all students 

Tues 23
rd

 February   

Weds 24
th
 February CAPS EGM 7.00 pm in school hall 

Thurs 25
th
 February Year 9 Parents’ Evening 

Friday 26
th
 February  

FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

Monday 29
th

 February                            Year 7 Parents’ Evening  
Friday 25

th
 March     Good Friday (school closed) 

Monday 28
th

 March                                  Easter Monday (school closed) 
Wednesday 30

th
 March                           Year 10 Parents’ Evening  

Friday 1
st

 April                                     Non Uniform Day  

      School closes for Easter break 

STUDENT SUCCESS 

 
CHRIS SALMON POETRY EXTRAVAGANZA   

Many congratulations to Richard Jackson, Dylan Goorwappa and Richard Lee who have all 
been awarded prizes in their age group in the Chris Salmon Poetry Extravaganza 2016.   
They will be presented with their prize at an Award’s Evening on Friday 18

th
 March and they 

will also have the opportunity to take part in a poetry workshop with John Hughes, a local 
poet. 

 
9BX RAISE FUNDS FOR CLATTERBRIDGE 

Well done to Miss Whittle and 9BX who worked hard to raise funds in support of the House Charity, Clatterbridge.  They ran a 
raffle which raised a fantastic £237.  Thank you to all those who supported this worthy cause.  

 
TOM RUSSELL 

Congratulations to Tom Russell who has been selected for the England Boys U16 hockey squad. This is a 
tremendous achievement of which he should be justifiably proud. 

 

SIXTH FORM STUDENT HAS CHILDREN’S BOOK PUBLISHED 

Well done to Harry Boscoe (U6G3) who has written and illustrated a children’s book which will be published 
later this year along with a range of other products such as a teddy, pencil case and bag.   
 
The idea for the book came to Harry whilst he was walking home and he started work on it as soon as he got 
in, naming the characters after dogs which he and his friend own.  When the story and paintings were 
finished a few days later, his dad took the book to be printed for his university portfolio and the printers were 
so impressed that they have printed copies of the book to sell.  Harry is now working on a few more ideas. 
 

STUDENTS TAKE PART IN CHINESE NEW YEAR PERFORMANCE   

 
 
This week 20 of our students took part in a Chinese New Year performance at The Playhouse 
Theatre.  The event was organised by Liverpool University and The Confucius Institute and 
was attended by the Vice-Chancellor and the Chinese Consul.  We were one of only two 
schools involved and our students performed an extract from "Monkey - Journey to the West".  

 
 
 



STUDENTS TAKE PART IN BASE 2016 

Earlier this week Beth Mortimer, Charles Acheampong, Jake Mathot, Faye Grant, Lucy King and 
Jonathan Pettitt took part in BASE 2016, an event organised by the Institute of Chartered 
Accountants for England & Wales (ICAEW).  During the day the students took on the role of 
ICAEW Chartered Accountants for the day and were presented with a variety of business issues 
that they needed to provide innovative recommendations for.   
 

HSBC/BRITISH COUNCIL MANDARIN CHINESE SPEAKING AND DRAMA COMPETITION 

We would like to congratulate students who took part in the final round of the HSBC Chinese 
Speaking and Drama Competition held this week at the British Museum, London.  
 
The boys competed in the regional heats in Newcastle back in November before the final took 
place in London.  They did tremendously well, Year 9 student Joshua Powell was awarded 3rd 
place in the intermediate speaking category. Whilst Reuben Jacob Davies, Dan Kitchen, Akil 
Thiruselvan, Dan Vilela, Ewan Maher and Ivan Hughes represented the school in the drama 
category.  Well done to all! 
 

 

SWING THE WILLOWS   

Tickets are now on sale for the next school production, Swing in the Willows.  With a cast of over 50 
students this is the tale of Mole, Ratty, Badger and Toad and the evil ferrets, stoats and weasels. With 
some great big band music this is ideal for the whole family.  Performances are on 3rd - 5th March at 
7pm.  Tickets are £8 for adults and £5 for students and are available via scopay and also from the drama 
department. 

 

 

SIXTH FORM INFORMATION EVENING  

All Year 11 students are invited to attend our next Sixth Form Information Evening which will take place on Wednesday 
9

th
 March 2016 from 6.00 pm. This is an opportunity to find out more information about the subjects they are considering 

for sixth form.  More details, along with a planning sheet to enable students to organise their evening, will be sent out 
prior to the event.    

KOOTH 

A group of Year 9 students were invited to work with the Kooth team who are currently in the process of updating their website 
and designing an app for their online counselling service.  Calday was selected as they were so impressed with the feedback 
that our students gave during the mental health and wellbeing sessions that the students attended on 27

th
 January.  Angela 

Jones from Kooth said “All the students were very engaged, interacted well and were very polite - a credit to the school.  The 
session was a real success and the feedback offered by the boys gave us much to consider in moving forward. I am so 
pleased that their input is going to shape how the product will developò. 

HISTORY LECTURES – TUESDAY 1
st

 MARCH  

There are only four tickets left for this excellent opportunity to attend a programme of lectures given by current academics in 
the field of Russian history - payment by Scopay as soon as possible to secure your place!  

RUSSIAN CLASSICS 

The Russian department is organising a trip to hear Russian Classics performed by Wirral Symphony Orchestra on Saturday 
5

th
 March 2016 at Hoylake Chapel.  For more information, please speak to Mrs Hughes H22 

INAPPROPRIATE & DANGEROUS DRIVING  

We have been contacted by members of the public who have expressed concern regarding the inappropriate and dangerous 
driving by some of our sixth form students.  Could we please ask parents to remind their son/daughter of their responsibility to 
ensure that they drive appropriately.   
 
The school has also arranged for Merseyside Fire & Rescue to provide their ‘Drive to Arrive’ presentation to our Year 13 
students on Monday 22

nd
 February.  This is a hard hitting presentation which will challenge our students to think about the 

consequences of their actions using short video clips with footage from road traffic accidents and the experiences of the 
firemen presenting.    
 
In order to ensure our records are up-to-date we would appreciate if students could provide Mrs Walsh with their registration 
details. 
 
 
 



OPPORTUNITIES FOR YEAR 4 & 5 STUDENTS 
We are now taking bookings for a CGC activity day being held at Calday on Saturday 12th March.  The event is open to Year 
4 and 5 boys and girls and costs £20 per student.   Please visit the school website for workshop details and to complete an on 
line booking form www.calday.co.uk/cgccaldayworkshops 
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 

The Scholastic Book Fair will run from Monday 22nd to Friday 26th February and all year 7 and 8 
classes will have the opportunity to visit the fair during the week. The school earns commission on 
sales to spend with Scholastic and this year our goal is to hit £600 of sales as this will take us to the 
next level of commission. We hope that you are able to support us in achieving this goal by purchasing 
the books on offer.  Payment for books can be made in cash to Mrs Ward or via scopay. 

If you are unable to make it to the Book Fair, why not try the discounted gift vouchers available at 
bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/parents which are a great way to ensure your child doesn’t miss out. 

 
DONATE YOUR OLD MOBILE PHONES  

Did you know that the average UK household has two unwanted or unused mobile phones?  We are working alongside a 
company called Fonebank, a mobile phone recycling initiative which will raise funds to enable us to support student 
enrichment activities. 
  
The scheme is very straightforward  and Fonebank will pay their current website prices for any handset that is received from 
us.  We are therefore asking if parents could kindly search the cupboards and drawers for those unwanted mobile phones and 
send them to school with your child.  The collection point is outside the dining hall. 
  
We do hope that you might be able to help with the collection.  For more information please visit  www.fonebank.com/schools 

JUMP FOR CLATTERBRIDGE! 

Two of our fantastic year 10 boys in Hollowell House, Matt Martin and Dan Wallace, have come up with a hair-raising idea to 
raise money for the school charity ... by bungee jumping off a 300 foot high crane!!  On the 23rd April this year, Matt and Dan 
will be throwing themselves (literally) into this fundraising event in an attempt to raise at least £350 for the Clatterbridge 
Cancer Charity. 
 
When asked what inspired them to do such an event, they replied: "...it is a charity that is very close to our hearts as we have 
family members and friends affected by cancer.... Clatterbridge does amazing work with people affected by cancer and so, 
any money that you could spare to donate to this awesome cause via our mad adventure would be very much appreciated.  

If you would like to support the school charity through sponsoring Matt and Dan, please visit their Justgiving page 
at https://www.justgiving.com/matt-dan-bungee 

WIRRAL FUSS  

Wirral FUSS (Free Uniform for Secondary School) works to encourage the free distribution of school uniforms for re-use by 
families, without judgement of circumstances.  
 
The Hub which deals with uniform for YOUR school is at St Luke’s Methodist Church, 19 Market Street, Hoylake, CH47 
2BF. With half term approaching you may wish to come to our open day: 9.30 - 12.30 on Wednesday 17th February 2016  
to find the items you need.  If you are unable to come along, you can contact us by email wirralfuss@yahoo.co.uk or phone 
0151 632 6524 to make an enquiry or you can place a request using the form on our website http://www.wirralfuss.co.uk/  
 
We would be very grateful if you are able to donate out-grown uniforms, sports kit, trainers etc. that are in good condition, so 
that others can benefit too. There are donation drums at our hubs (see our website – www.wirralfuss.co.uk ) and in many of 
our participating schools. 

PARKING 

We have received a number of complaints from local residents regarding inappropriate parking around the school.  Could we 
please ask parents to ensure that they park legally and do not obstruct pavements and driveways. 

SAFETY OF STUDENTS 

Students are entering the school site via the exit route from the school car park (adjacent to the old caretaker’s house on the 
school property). Could you please remind your child that this is an unsafe practice as there are no pavements and also a 
blind corner for outgoing traffic. We would also ask that parents take extra care when driving out of this exit.  

CAREERS INFORMATION 

Á Liverpool University are having a "Physiotherapy - is it for you” day on Wednesday 17th February from 9.30 - 4 pm at a 
cost of £45 with concessions for more info email k.madden@liverpool.ac.uk. 

 
Á Apprenticeships for Airbus are closing soon, (12 Feb and 31 March). For more information please visit 

www.jobs.airbusgroup.com.  

http://www.calday.co.uk/cgccaldayworkshops
http://www.fonebank.com/schools
https://www.justgiving.com/matt-dan-bungee
mailto:wirralfuss@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.wirralfuss.co.uk/
http://www.wirralfuss.co.uk/
mailto:k.madden@liverpool.ac.uk
http://www.jobs.airbusgroup.com/


TERM DATES 

The term dates for September 2016 to July 2017 have now been agreed and will be placed on the school website 
shortly. 

SCHOOL SPORTING HONOURS 

An important part of the school culture is to honour individuals who have shown exceptional sporting achievement. Many 
students are successful without us knowing about it and we would like to add their names to the honours board. If your 
son/daughter has achieved a level of national recognition we would very much like to celebrate it. Please email 
geoff.bosworth@calday.co.uk with the details. 

FUNDRAISE FOR THE SCHOOL WHILST SHOPPING! 

We are always looking for opportunities to maximise the impact of our fundraising activities and would like to draw your 
attention to a donation website we are currently signed up to where we can benefit from your shopping. 

The easyfundraising website rewards shoppers who purchase from various online retailers by making 
donations to good causes.  Calday Grange Grammar School qualifies as a good cause and by using this site one of 
our parents has already contributed £37 for 6 months of shopping.  Imagine the impact on funds if a significant number 
of others followed suit! 

Could we please ask you to take 5 minutes of your time to take a look at the following link and sign up to the website via 
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/how-it-works/ 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

Free school meals are available for children if their parent or carer receives certain benefits.  In addition the school receives 
Pupil Premium funding each year of £935 per student who is entitled to free school meals; this funding continues for up to six 
years after the free school meals claim ends.  This means that even if you only expect to claim for a short period of time the 
Pupil Premium funding will continue to support your child’s education for the long term. 
  
If you don’t apply our School will miss out on funding which could go towards providing additional support for your child.  If 
your child prefers to bring a packed lunch you will still need to register for free school meals for our school to receive the Pupil 
Premium funding.  The next census date is January 2016 and we encourage all eligible parents or carers to complete their 
applications ahead of this date to ensure that the School receives funding in 2016/17.  Please visit the parent section of the 
school website for more information. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

100 YEARS OF CADETS AT CALDAY GRANGE GRAMMAR SCHOOL 

2016 will see the centenary of the formation of the First Cadet Unit at Calday Grange Grammar School 

In the spring term of 1916 a unit of the Officers’ Training Corps (OTC) was 
established to help train young men to take their place in the ranks of the Army 
embroiled in the First World War. The successor to this OTC unit is today’s 
Combined Cadet Force Contingent which has both a Royal Navy Section and a 
Royal Air Force Section. 

The CCF has clear objectives; to develop leadership qualities amongst its 
cadets, to foster a team spirit, to develop personal qualities of self-reliance, 
resourcefulness, endurance and perseverance in cadets and to instill a 
commitment to service. 

 

To celebrate this event there will be a parade at the School on the morning of Saturday 19
 
March 2016, during which a 

new Contingent Banner will be dedicated. This will be followed by a buffet lunch and demonstrations of cadet activities 
in the afternoon. We also hope to install a stained-glass window to mark the anniversary and this will be unveiled during 
the day. Guests are invited to arrive at 09:30. The daytime event will finish at approximately 15:30. 

There will be a formal dinner in the evening. Further details will be promulgated later. The day will also serve as the 
Contingent’s Biennial Inspection when a senior officer of one of HM’s Forces assesses the efficiency of the Contingent 
and confirms its value for money.  

You are invited to attend either or both of the day’s events. Please get in touch with Major Adcock via 
ccf@calday.co.uk.  Please inform your friends and relatives of the event. 

 

If you would like to join CAPS and assist in planning and organising events to 
benefit the students in the school and the community at Calday please              
email CAPS@calday.co.uk or visit www.calday.co.uk 

 

 

mailto:geoff.bosworth@calday.co.uk
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/how-it-works/
http://www.calday.co.uk/


ADVERSE WEATHER 

Please click here to view the procedure which the school will follow should we have adverse weather.  The procedure is 
included in the policies section of the school website. 

HEALTHY LIFESTYLES 

As part of a review aimed at improving the health of students we are monitoring the food we serve in the canteen through 
direct sales and through the vending machines.  In addition we are noting the type and quantity of food brought in by 
students.  In this respect we have observed a disturbing number of students bringing in whole packets of biscuits and multi-
packs of sweets and chocolate bars. Clearly excessive eating of highly processed sugar rich food is damaging to teeth and 
health and may impact negatively on learning/concentration through sugar highs.  In response to this, and to support a 
healthier lifestyle, we will confiscate foodstuffs that are being brought into school and consumed in excessive amounts until 
they can be returned at the end of the day. 

PARENT VIEW – YOUR FEEDBACK IS IMPORTANT 

Parent View offers parents the opportunity to tell Ofsted what they think about their child´s school which in turn provides 
the school with valuable information to help us improve.  Last year only a small number of parents (approximately 20) 
provided their feedback so we would be grateful if you could take the opportunity to visit www.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 
to complete the short questionnaire.   

file://adfs02/support/DeboElli/POLICIES/POLICIES/Current_January%202014/Procedures%20used%20in%20the%20decision%20to%20close%20the%20school%20in%20the%20event%20of%20adverse%20weather%20conditions.pdf


MASTER SPORTS COACHING IS BACK THIS EASTER AND WILL BE DELIVERING THE FOLLOWING CAMPS: 

4
th

 – 6
th

 April: Hockey Camp and Rugby Camp @ Calday Grange Grammar School 
11

th
 – 13

th
 April: Rugby Camp @ Chester RUFC 

  
Cost - £80! (£140 if you send two of your children!) 
  
Between us we have over 20 years of coaching and playing experience. Our aim is to deliver elite sports camps 
for enthusiastic, passionate sportsman, giving them an opportunity to experience what it is like to train like a 
professional athlete, irrespective of their ability.  We offer a completely different type of sport camp; bringing in a 
number of qualified, high achieving sports professionals to give the boys an insight into sport at the highest level. 
This is an opportunity not to be missed for any sporting enthusiast.  Our Easter Rugby and Hockey Camps will 
include the following: 
  
Rugby: 

Á Level 2 RFU Coaches who are currently PE Teachers who have played Semi-Professional rugby and coached at    
County and North of England level. 

Á Rotherham Titans – We will have 3 professional players attending the camp. They will be delivering a Q&A 
session on life as a professional, as well as delivering coaching clinics for the remainder of the day 

Á S3 Fitness – Current sponsor of Chester RUFC will be delivering TRX training sessions to all the players 

Á Fitness and rehab pool sessions (@ Calday Grange Grammar School Camp) 
  

Hockey: 
Á ‘Pro-day’ coaching session led by Premier League hockey players. 
Á S3 Fitness – Current sponsor of Chester RUFC will be delivering TRX training sessions to all the players 

Á Fitness and rehab pool sessions 

  
Extra information regarding the camp: 
  
Chester RUFC & Calday Grange Grammar School Rugby Camps: 
  
Start: 8:30am  Finish: 3:00pm 

Cost: £80 

- Packed Lunch required 

- Rugby kit 
- Waterproofs 

- Trainers & Boots 

- Gumshields 

- Towel 
  
Calday Grange Grammar School Hockey Camp: 
  
Start: 8:30am   Finish: 3:00pm 

Cost: £80 

- Packed Lunch required 

- Waterproofs 

- Trainers 

- Gumshields 

- Shin Pads 

- Towel 
- Hockey stick (we can provide hockey sticks if your son/daughter does not have one) 
  
Safeguarding 

When you drop your son off and pick him up, you will need to sign him in/out with one of the Masters Sports Coaching 
staff. We will be giving out a different password out each day to you in which you will need to you when collecting your 
son.  Our previous camps at Calday Grange Grammar School and Chester RUFC last year were a huge success and 
highlights of the camp can be viewed on our Twitter page (@masterssports) and Facebook page (Masters Sports 
Coaching). 
  
If you are interested in your son attending the camp, please complete the application form at the end of the newsletter and 
return it, with the payment, to Mr Hayes or Mr Miller, who can be found in the PE Department. There is also an address at the 
bottom of the application form if you would like to send the form and payment via post. 
 
We believe that your son will have a fantastic experience and we are thoroughly looking forward to working with them.  





 


